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Working To Restore Nature

3315 Almaden Expressway, Suite 34
San Jose, CA 95118

Phone: (408) 264-7723

FAX: [408) 264-2435

April 19, 1993
0415SBCHA.2185
61026.02

Mr. Barney Chan

Alameda County Health Care Services Agency
Department of Environmental Health

80 Swan Way, Room 200

QOakland, California 94624

Subject: Site Status Update for ARCO Station 2185, 9800 East 14th Street, Oakland,
California.

Dear Mr. Chan:

This letter provides an update on investigation and remedial activities conducted for the

above-referenced site. This update covers site activities performed during March 1993, and
site activities anticipated for the. month of April 1993.

March 1993 Activities
©  Performed monthly groundwater monitoring.

©  Continued the permitting process to obtain encroachment and excavation
permits for installation of one offsite monitoring well from the City of Oakland.
The City of Oakland informed us that East 14th Street is also part of CalTrans
Highway 185 and that we must obtain both City of Oakland and CalTrans
encroachment permits will be necessary for the installation of offsite monitoring
well(s). This additional permitting requirement will delay the actual installation
of the offsite monitoring well(s) by approximately 6 to 8 weeks.

©  Performed aquifer step draw-down, aquifer pumping, and recovery test.

o  Developed and sampled new onsite wells MW-5 and MW-6.
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Work Anticipated for April 1993
©  Continue monthly groundwater monitoring.

0  Continue with attempts to obtain encroachment and excavation permits from
City of Oakland, and encroachment permit from CalTrans for the installation
of offsite groundwater monitoring well(s). CalTrans will not allow wells to be
installed in the street and the City of Oakland will not allow wells to be
installed on any sidewalks. If agreement on well location is reached, will
schedule installation of offsite monitoring well.

©  Develop and sample new onsite monitoring wells MW-5 and MW-6.

o  Information from new well installations and step draw-down and recovery tests
to be included in Remedial Action Plan due to Regulatory Agencies on June
1, 1993.

If you have any questions or comments regarding this letter, please call us at (408) 264-7723.

Sincerely,
RESNA Industries Inc
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Joel Coffman
Project Manager

cc: Mr. Michael Whelan, ARCO Products Company
Mark Thomson, Alameda County District Attorney’s Office
Richard Hiett, Regional Water Quality Control Board



